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Mr. Speaker, I am honored to recog-

nize Juneteenth to celebrate our Na-
tion’s rich African American history. 

f 

YWCA BRADFORD 

(Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania. 
Mr. Speaker, I rise today to recognize 
the YWCA of Bradford, Pennsylvania, 
on celebrating its 100-year anniversary. 

The YWCA of Bradford, which started 
as the Young Women’s Christian 
League in 1915, seeks to eliminate rac-
ism; empower women; and promote 
peace, justice, freedom, and dignity for 
all. 

In the 1980s, the YWCA was converted 
from a social organization to one based 
on service. Since then, it has been the 
home of McKean County’s first pro-
gram to provide services to victims of 
domestic and sexual assault. 

During its centennial year, the 
YWCA of Bradford expanded its pro-
grams to include services and shelters 
for the homeless, mentally ill, and in-
tellectually disabled. Meals on Wheels 
and a food pantry are among the other 
new amenities offered by the organiza-
tion. 

Mr. Speaker, it is my pleasure to 
honor an organization that has worked 
so hard to improve its community, and 
I thank the YWCA of Bradford for its 
dedicated service to the citizens of 
McKean County, Pennsylvania. 

f 

LET’S ACT TO CUT DOWN GUN 
VIOLENCE 

(Mr. THOMPSON of California asked 
and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Mr. 
Speaker, last week, we witnessed an 
act of pure hatred and evil in Charles-
ton, South Carolina. 

This is a time to mourn the victims, 
to pray for their families, for a commu-
nity to heal, and for Congress to take 
action against unchecked and wide-
spread gun violence. 

Thirty-plus people are killed every 
day by someone using a gun. Mass 
shootings are becoming almost com-
monplace; yet we continue to do noth-
ing. No legislation will stop every trag-
edy, but passing commonsense gun 
laws will at least stop some. We need 
to pass background checks as our first 
line of defense against criminals and 
the dangerously mentally ill getting 
guns. 

We don’t know what laws could have 
prevented the shooting in Charleston, 
but we do know that background 
checks help keep guns from dangerous 
people, and that saves lives. 

If the Republican leadership has a 
better idea to cut down on gun vio-
lence, let’s see it. If not, let’s bring 
commonsense, bipartisan reforms like 
my bill to expand criminal background 
checks up for a vote. 

BLUE STAR MOTHERS 

(Mr. LAMALFA asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. LAMALFA. Mr. Speaker, it is 
time we recognize the important role 
Blue Star Mothers play in supporting 
our troops by passing my bipartisan 
resolution which calls for August 2015 
to be designated as Blue Star Mothers 
of America Month. 

The Blue Star Mothers have been 
tireless advocates for our troops and 
have assisted by providing hundreds of 
thousands of care packages, sending 
letters to troops stationed overseas, 
and hosting thousands of events and 
ceremonies. 

Blue Star Mothers of America is a 
nonprofit, nonpartisan service organi-
zation that was chartered by Congress 
in 1960 and has currently over 11,000 
members in 42 States. 

Women who have a son or daughter 
that is currently serving or previously 
served in the U.S. Armed Forces are el-
igible for membership. Many of these 
Blue Star Mothers have seen their 
loved ones sent into harm’s way. 

Mr. Speaker, I urge all my colleagues 
to stand with the Blue Star Mothers of 
America and support House Resolution 
140. 

f 

STEVE WILBURN DOESN’T GET IT 

(Mrs. CAROLYN B. MALONEY of 
New York asked and was given permis-
sion to address the House for 1 minute.) 

Mrs. CAROLYN B. MALONEY of New 
York. Mr. Speaker, there is just one 
more congressional workday before the 
charter for the U.S. Export-Import 
Bank expires. If Republicans allow it to 
expire, thousands of Americans will 
lose their jobs and many small-busi-
ness owners will be hurt, people like 
Steve Wilburn. 

Steve is a pretty amazing guy. He is 
a former marine who was wounded in 
Vietnam; he owns a small business, and 
he is a Republican. Today, Steve runs a 
biomass-to-energy company, and 
thanks to the help of our Ex-Im Bank, 
he had a tentative $300 million deal 
with the Philippines; but they sent him 
a letter saying that, if the Ex-Im Bank 
goes under, so does his deal. Steve 
won’t get the contract, and instead, it 
will go to a South Korean firm using a 
South Korean export bank. 

Perhaps our ideologically driven 
friends on the right can explain to 
Steve and to his employees who are 
going to lose their jobs why this is a 
good thing. 

We should join together. Let’s pass 
the Ex-Im Bank for American jobs. 

f 

NATIONAL DAIRY MONTH 

(Mr. EMMER of Minnesota asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. EMMER of Minnesota. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today in support of Min-

nesota’s dairy industry and National 
Dairy Month. 

In my home State, dairy is one of our 
largest agricultural products. We are 
one of the Nation’s top dairy-producing 
States, and Stearns County, in my dis-
trict, is the top dairy-producing county 
in Minnesota. 

Dairy farming is more than a profes-
sion; it is a way of life for many Min-
nesota families. I have had the privi-
lege of visiting dairy farms across my 
district and have seen firsthand the 
hard work these men and women do 
day in and day out. From waking up 
before sunrise to milk their cows, to 
breeding, to delivering and raising new-
born calves, it is just another day at 
the office for these folks. 

I am proud of Minnesota’s dairy in-
dustry, and I hope that every American 
will take some time to grab an ice 
cream cone and appreciate the hard 
work that goes into making some of 
our Nation’s favorite food. 

Happy Dairy Month to all of our 
hard-working farmers. 

f 

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK 

(Mr. WALZ asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. WALZ. Mr. Speaker, I rise with 
my colleagues who have spoken before 
in support of the Export-Import Bank, 
which is an absolutely vital tool that 
helps businesses of all sizes compete in 
the world market. 

It does this not by competing with 
private sector lenders, but by 
partnering with them. The Bank fills 
gaps and provides loans to folks that 
the private sector is often unwilling or 
often unable to provide, and it costs 
the taxpayers nothing. In fact, since 
1990, it has generated $7 billion in def-
icit reduction. 

The Export-Import Bank is over-
whelmingly supported by Republicans 
and Democrats; business groups, like 
the Chamber of Commerce; and labor, 
like the AFL–CIO. Presidents Eisen-
hower, Reagan, Bush, Clinton, and 
Obama have all been on board. 

It sure seems like a commonsense 
measure, right? I think we have all 
learned in this Congress that a small, 
vocal extremist minority can derail 
the most bipartisan measures. Unfortu-
nately, this is exactly what is hap-
pening. 

I ask you, Speaker BOEHNER, to not 
allow that small, vocal extreme minor-
ity derail a very good program. That is 
not the way our government is sup-
posed to work. 

Southern Minnesota is working, too. 
Businesses like Davisco, Fastenal, and 
AGCO all rely on the Bank. The last 
thing they need is for Congress to get 
in the way and stop the growth, put-
ting their prosperity at risk. 

Speaker BOEHNER, all we are asking 
for is a simple thing. Bring it to the 
floor, and let us vote. If it passes, 
America is better off. 
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